MEC LERULE-RAMAKHANYA HANDS OVER CONTRACTOR FOR THE
COMPLETION OF CAPRICORN NORTH EDUCATION DISTRICT OFFICES
PROJECT IN SENWABARWANA

Today, Limpopo Education MEC, Ms. Mavhungu Lerule-Ramakhanya spent the
better part of her day, April 16, in Blouberg, launching two crucial projects; a multi-
million rands construction project as well as the Limpopo School Democracy
Programme.

MEC Lerule-Ramakhanya earlier today, handed over the contractor for the
completion of the Capricorn North Education District offices project in
Senwabarwana.The district office project was left incomplete in 2011.

The MEC announced that, her department has set aside R45.8million budget to
complete offices that will soon be utilized and create job opportunities. The
construction work which is scheduled for eighteen(18months) is expected to
commence in May 2024 and be completed and handed over by December 30, 2025.

The scope of work includes; de-bushing of the area, Completion of fence/wall,
completion of electrical work, partitioning of offices, the floor covering with tiles,
paving around the yard, Finishes on the roofing and paint work, instalation of air-
conditioners, ablution facility, drilling of a borehole and supply of office furniture
among others.

Blouberg Local Municipality Mayor, Her Worship Cllir Maria Thamaga has extended
her gratitude to MEC Ramakhanya for listening to the plight of Blouberg people to
have the building completed an put to use."”

"As Blouberg Local Municipality, we happy that finally, our MEC, Mme Lerule-
Ramakhanya has heard us. The MEC is here today delivering the good news to the
people of Blouberg. After so many years the building will be completed and utilised
and our people will get jobs. It's my prayer that the MEC retains her portfolio as
Education MEC, as she has been working tirelessly ensuring that our province
improves its matric pass rate and for also delivering services to the people".

Upon handing over the contractor, MEC Ramakhanya called on municipal and
community leaderhip to work together ensuring that the project is implemented
without delays.

" We are here to handover the contractor to the municipality. We should work
together as government and community leaders to marshall the implementation of
this project and ensure that there are no delays. Our teams will need support from
the municipality and we ask that they get the necessary support they will need to
complete the required processes.We are doing all this for the people.This is
service to our people”.









